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Town of Oxford 
Founded 1683    Incorporated 1852 

From the Commissioners: 

Welcome to our new Planner, Marilyn Williams. Marilyn comes to us from 
Wicomico County Planning, has extensive experience in planning and zoning, is a 
CerƟfied Floodplain Manager, and has experience with FEMA funded projects.   

Strand Beach Living Shoreline Improvements: planƟng is anƟcipated in April, the 
remaining improvements will be scheduled outside of the summer season.  

Dugout Memorial Park. AcquisiƟon of park elements is underway, a workshop is 
planned for anyone that would like to parƟcipate in the layout and discuss 
opportuniƟes for memorials. Date and Ɵme to be posted on the town website.   

Stormwater Management Improvements. Following engineering review and recommendaƟons, the Commissioners are currently 
reviewing proposed improvements to manage stormwater and miƟgate Ɵdal flooding in several areas in town, and anƟcipate 
idenƟfying two or more projects to be constructed in the near future.   

Following an MDOT Kim Lamphier Bikeways Network Program Grant Award, Talbot Thrive is working on the design of the “Oyster 
Trail” ‐ an Oxford Park Connector providing a shared use path from the Causeway Park, through Dugout Memorial Park and onto 
the Talbot County ConservaƟon Park. More info to come!  

Oxford 2024 ElecƟon for One Commissioner 

There will be an ELECTION in the Town of Oxford to fill the expired term of 

 one COMMISSIONER for a three‐year term of office. 

IMPORTANT DATES 

You may register for candidacy at the Oxford Town Office, Monday through Friday, 9 to noon / 1 to 4 p.m.   

The deadline for registraƟon as a candidate for office is Monday, May 20, 2024, at 4 p.m.  

Last day to register to vote is Tuesday, May 21, 2024. Last day to register as a write in is June 8, 2024. 

Last day to request an absentee ballot is Tuesday, June 11th, 2024. 

ELECTION DAY IS TUESDAY, JUNE 18, 2024, FROM 8 A.M. UNTIL 8 P.M.  

AT THE OXFORD COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING, 101 MARKET STREET, OXFORD, MD 

Do you need Flood Insurance?  

Everyone in Oxford should have Flood Insurance.  

Oxford is a FEMA designated CRS Community and as 

such all residents qualify for 5 to 15 % discount on their 

Flood Insurance. Please contact the Town Floodplain 

Manager if you have any quesƟons regarding Flood 

ProtecƟon ‐ Flood Insurance and your Property.          

410‐226‐5122 or oxfordplanner@goeaston.net 

R GORDON GRAVES 
COMMUNITY SERVICE 
SCHOLARSHIP   

-established 2021 

We are currently accepting applications from Talbot County 
students who are pursuing their post high school education. 
More information can be found at www.oxfordmd.net  



Follow the Oxford Community Center on Facebook, watch previous live 
shows on YouTube, and check the OCC website for the latest offerings, 
including the following Community Partner Events: 



On Saturday, April 27, 2024, we are 
looking forward to another great day 
celebrating life in our village with our 
Annual Parade along Morris Street 
from the Robert Morris Inn to the 
Causeway Park, games and exhibits in 
Town Park, the dog walk and dog 
show, lots of food and music, free 
Oxford Ferry rides, Open House at the 
Oxford Cooperative Lab and the 
USCG Station Oxford, Church of the 
Holy Trinity Plant Sale, Oxford 
Library Mega Book Sale, Pickleball 
Clinics and Tournament, specials and 
activities offered by our merchants and 
restaurants throughout town, plus much 
more! This family event brings our 
residents and visitors together to 
welcomes Spring. It is open and free to 
the public.  
 

There is still time to donate funds to 
help cover the cost of materials and 
equipment and financial grants of arts 
support to the schools that participate 
in the parade.  Oxford Day volunteers 
number more than 100 with an 
estimated 2,000 hours of donated labor. 
And that doesn’t count the non-profits 
and Oxford organizations, and our 
Town Crew who also provide services 
for the event.  We appreciate your  
support of these dedicated efforts to 
help us continue to make Oxford Day 
fun and memorable for all who 
participate. 
 

Oxford Day is a 501(c)3 organization.  
please make checks to Oxford Day 
and mail to Oxford Day, P O Box 213, 
Oxford, MD 21654.   
 

NOTE:  Streets coming into town 
will be closed at 10:15 all the way to 
the Strand in preparation for the 
parade – for approximately two 
hours. Please plan accordingly!!!!       
 

If you would like to volunteer or have 
any questions, please email info@oxfordday.org to let organizers know. For our latest Schedule of Events and photos from 
past events, visit www.oxfordday.org     Thank you so much for contributing to treasured tradition and for 
participating in the day’s activities. You are part of what makes this town worth celebrating.       
Kathleen Case ~ Oxford Day Event Chair  410-336-3444 



Page 4 

You can reach the town office at 410‐226‐5122, or by email:  

      Town Manager, Cheryl at oxfordmanager@goeaston.net 
      Admin Assistant, Lisa at townoffice@goeaston.net 
      Planning, Marilyn at oxfordplanner@goeaston.net 

Commission and Board meeƟng dates and agendas are posted on 
the town website prior to meeƟngs ‐ oxfordmd.net  
 

Do you need a building permit or tree removal permit? Please al‐
ways check with the office before doing any work to avoid having to speak with us 
aŌer the fact…  
 

Visit the town website www.oxfordmd.net to find more informaƟon regarding Ox‐
ford Building Codes and Building  Permit ApplicaƟons. You can also find the Town 
Charter, Town Code, and many other documents relevant to the operaƟon of the 
town government.     

Office Hours: 9 am to noon / 1 pm to 4 pm       
Closings are listed on the town website. Dropbox ouside front door.  

PO Box 339, 101 
Market Street, 

Oxford MD 21654 
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With a grant from the National Garden Club’s 
Plant America Program, the Oxford	 Garden	
Club	undertook the design and planting of a low 
maintenance garden in the town’s Bank Street 
Park, planting an over 300 sq. ft. area in the 
spring of 2023.  In late fall they followed up with  
700 daffodil bulbs provided by the Bonnie 
Stevens Memorial Fund, which is managed by the 
Oxford Garden Club.  
 

PLANT	AMERICA	Community	Project	Grants	help	
enhance	and	beautify	public	areas	and	community	
gardens.	Project	grants	to	National	Garden	Clubs	Inc.	
member	clubs	help	educate	about	the	joys	of	gardening	
and	create	a	pride	throughout	the	community.	Grants	
may	be	used	for	physical	landscaping	or	environmental	
projects,	or	for	horticultural	or	educational	
opportunities	for	the	community.	

OXFORD POLICE NEWS 
The CROSSWALK has been installed in front of the Town 
Park. Please remember Pedestrians always have the right of 
way in a CROSSWALK. 

CongratulaƟons to our first Community Police Academy graduates!  

Oxford Police Department:     Emergency ‐ 911 

         Non‐Emergency ‐  410‐226‐5650 

Follow us on 
Facebook! 

@Oxford-MD 
Police 

Where by-
weekly 
statistic 

reports are 
posted. 

Commission President Tom CosƟgan aƩended a Civil Air Patrol’s 

ceremony where Cadet 2nd Philip R Horner was presented the 

Brigadier General Billy Mitchell Award, along with an Oxford 

Commissioner’s ResoluƟon recognizing his achievement.  


